Alaska Auto Dealer’s Association
P.O. Box 71577
Fairbanks, Alaska 99707

February 4, 2009

Re: SB 72

To All Members of the House and Senate:

The Alaska Auto Dealers Association Board of Directors passed a unanimous resolution
in support of SB 72 and we urge you to support this worthy bill. The same bill was
introduced as SB 218 during the last session. The bill was unanimously supported in all
committees and in the Senate. Unfortunately, time ran out before the bill could be heard
on the House floor. SB 72 bill, if passed, will help protect young children by updating
the current infant and booster seat law which has become outdated.

For example, the current law gives the parent the option of placing a small four year old
in a booster seat or utilizing a seat belt. Vehicle safety systems have advanced
dramatically since the current law was written with a variety of active and passive safety
devices being added to vehicles. Front, side and curtain airbags, which have tremendous
explosive force if triggered, are just one example of safety devices that weren’t in
existence when the current law was written.

As automobile dealers, we can assure you that no vehicle manufacturer recommends
placing a small four year old in a seat belt only. Doing so could result in serious injury or
death to the child.

Nearly forty two states have updated their infant and booster seat laws along the lines
proposed. By adopting new legislation, the State will be eligible for grant monies which
could be used for a safety campaign. Most importantly, however, updating our law will
insure that children are better protected on Alaska’s roads. We urge and appreciate your
support of SB 72.

Sincerely,

Jon Cook
Legislative Director



